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DUAL PURPOSE SASH TREATMENT CONCENTRATE

WOOD PRESERVATIVE AND WATER REPELLENT SOLUTION

CONTAINS WATER INSOLUBLE MERCURY COMPOUND

Read the Label Before Using

INDUSTRIAL

CAUTION * FLAMMABLE * POISON

Flash Point (Tag Open) 38 C

GUARANTEE:

Mercury as elemental, present
as phenylmercuric salts of dodecenyl

succinic and tall oil fatty acids  0.35%

REGISTRATION NO. 12072

Pest Control Products Act

STANCHEM
A DIVISION OF PPG INDUSTRIES CANADA LTD.
60 TITAN ROAD, TORONTO, ONTARIO M8Z 2J8

MONTREAL * WINNIPEG * EDMONTON * CALGARY

STAN-GARD Dual purpose Sash Treatment is for use as a dip by
manufacturer of wooden sash and other prefabricated wood
structures used in construction. It combines the properties of an
excellent wood preservative with outstanding water repellency. It
is a concentrate and must be diluted before use. The wood
preservative properties of the prepared dip are equal to a 5 per
cent pentachlorophenol solution. Water repellency and other
properties, measured by the swellograph test, meet the



requirements of C.S.A. 132-1-1975. Sashes and other structures
treated with this product are odourless and low in toxicity.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Preparing the Dip - Dilute one part by volume STAN-GARD Dual
Purpose Sash Treatment Concentrate by adding four parts by volume
of mineral spirits in the dipping tank. Stir briefly. Add more
product and dilute 1:4 with mineral spirits as required. Wood
treatment - Dip wood components or finished sash by immersing
them completely in the liquid. The wood must be dipped for long
enough for the solution to penetrate 8 cm through the end grain
(Normally about 3 minutes). Wood may also be treated with the
diluted mix by brushing. DO NOT SPRAY. Drying Time - After
dipping, remove the wood from the tank and transfer to a drying
area where the mineral spirits can evaporate completely. For
forced drying at 50 C allow 4 hours drying time. Air drying will
be complete in 24 - 48 hours according to air temperature and
relative humidity. Wood can be painted when drying is complete. 
Cleaning the Dipping Tank and Disposal of Sludge - After a period
of use, the dip will become contaminated with wood particles and
other debris. Pump the liquid into drums and allow to settle. Do
not discard. Shovel the sludge from the bottom of the dipping
tank into open containers and transfer to a dry garbage dump.
Keep the sludge moist by sprinkling with water until dumping is
complete. FAILURE TO KEEP THE SLUDGE MOIST MAY RESULT IN
SPONTANEOUS COMBUSTION.

After the tank is cleaned, decant the diluted mix, filtered
through cheesecloth and return to the tank. Complete filling of
the tank to the desired level by adding fresh product and
diluting it 1:4 with mineral spirits.

PRECAUTIONS

1. Flammable.  Do not smoke or expose to any source of ignition
when handling concentrate, dipping mix, wet treated wood or
sludge from the dipping tank. Wear rubber gloves and boots
when handling the concentrate, sludge or wet treated wood.

2. Spills.  Mop up with mineral spirits and absorb on a clay
based absorbent.  Do not use sawdust as an absorbent.

3. Do Not contaminate water supplies, storm or sanitary sewers
with concentrated product or dipping mix.

FIRST AID AND TOXICOLOGY.

In case of accidental swallowing, call a physician immediately.
Drink milk or white of egg beaten in water. Then drink more milk
or white of egg beaten in water. If on skin, wash immediately
with soap and water. Get prompt medical attention. If in eyes,



flush with water for at least 15 minutes and get immediate
medical attention.

CONTAINER HANDLING AND DISPOSAL

Containers can be re-used when pumping out the dipping mix during
tank cleaning. Do not re-use for other purposes. Return used
drums to Stanchem for re-filling. Alternatively wash out with
mineral spirits, render unusable and dump.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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